Telephone: (210) 335-1326
Facsimile: (210) 335-3390
CountyJudge@bexar.org

Paul Elizondo Tower
101 W. Nueva Street, Ste. 1019
San Antonio, Texas 78205

PETER SAKAI
BEXAR COUNTY JUDGE

Honorable Ron Nirenberg
100 Military Plaza
San Antonio, TX 78205

Dear Mayor Nirenberg,

It is my privilege to nominate Thomas Guevara and Dan Curry to the San Antonio — Bexar
County Soccer Public Facility Corporation.

Thomas Guevara has served the residents of our community in numerous capacities as a Bexar
County employee for nearly 17 years. Since 2011, he has served as the Chief of Staff to the
Bexar County Manager, directly overseeing the Fire Marshal, Office of Emergency Management,
Public Information Office, and BiblioTech. His two-plus decades of public administration and
budget management experience would be an asset to the SABC — SPFC.

Dan Curry has been employed at Bexar County for more than 14 years, first as an Assistant to
the County Manager and later as the Director of Facilities Management — a role he has thrived in
since 2015. With a breadth and depth of experience in facilities development, maintenance and
management, Dan has been crucial in ensuring that Bexar County’s facilities meet the needs of
our workforce of more than five thousand employees and of the two million plus residents of
Bexar County.

Both professionals have been working with Bexar County since the City and County partnered to
acquire Toyota Field in 2015 and both have experience working on projects in coordination with
San Antonio Sports & Entertainment.

As Bexar County faces a rapidly growing population and 2022 USL Champions San Antonio FC

experience a surging fan base, I believe Thomas and Dan’s expertise will help poise Toyota
Stadium and the San Antonio — Bexar County Public Facility Corporation for a brighter future.

Respectfully,

Gl

Peter Sakai
Bexar County Judge





